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Take cosmetic care 
Improving cosmetic surgery patient safety can 
only be achieved by ensuring that any doctor 
performing such work is trained and competent 
in its practice  
 
( “‘Real risk’: Breast implant complications rise if 
doctor not a specialist surgeon”, June 19). 
Specialist surgical qualification is no guarantee. 
In three years to mid-2021, the Senate inquiry 
reported from the regulator AHPRA that 52 per 
cent of practitioners who were the subject of 
complaints concerning “botched surgeries” and 
specifically cosmetic procedures were specialist 
surgeons and “mostly specialist plastic 
surgeons”. 

This follows the AMC, the independent national 
standards body that assesses the training and 
education programs of the Royal Australasian 
College of Surgeons, recently concluding that in 
relation to cosmetic surgery, plastic surgeons 
qualify having had “a deficit in experience 

available” and with “a gap in this area of practice”. 

The ACCSM advocates that under s98 of national law, all medical practitioners 
undertaking cosmetic surgery be independently “endorsed” in this area of 
practice by AHPRA as having met and maintained a national accreditation 
standard in cosmetic surgery and be identifiable on a public register. Jenny 
Vallance, general manager, Board of the Australasian College of Cosmetic 
Surgery and Medicine 
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